BRYNMAWR TOWN COUNCIL

CYNGOR TREF BRYNMAWR

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting of the Council held on Wednesday, 22 March 2023 in the Learning Action Centre, Brynmawr at 6.00pm.

Present:-
Councillors

J.M. Gardner

(Presiding).






J.M. Sutton






B.M. Sutton






W.K. Hodgins






G.D. Jones






A. Talbot






E.M. Hillier






Mrs. O.M. Swales





Mrs. D. Brown






P. West

In Attendance:-

      
Mrs. A.C. Davies
     (Town Clerk/RFO).






Miss. N.J. Williams
     (Asst. Town Clerk).

---------------o0o---------------

198/22
Apologies:-


M. Marshman.
199/22
Declaration of Interest & Dispensations.

The Chair reminded members to make declarations of interest at appropriate 
points on the agenda.

200/22
Monthly Meeting of the Council held on 22 February 2023.
Corrections – None.

Matters Arising from the Minutes.


Item 65/22 – Accessibility to the War Memorial.
A member asked whether a letter has been sent to the Royal British Legion – Brynmawr Branch and the Brynmawr Veterans Association explaining the protocol of accessibility into the War Memorial.

The Clerk said that no letters had been sent yet.  

Councillor Julian Gardner agreed to draft a letter with the Clerks to both Organisations next week.
Item 176/22 – The relocation to the Brynmawr Institute.

A lengthy discussion ensued regarding the Brynmawr Town Council’s overarching User Agreement with the BGCBC and the new lease with the Brynmawr Institute. 
A member explained that the Brynmawr Institute will be the Town Council’s Landlord when relocated to the building.  The BGCBC have no rights to the building (Brynmawr Institute), which means the Brynmawr Town Council must have a signed agreement/lease with the Institute.  The lease will be a 
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basic tenancy agreement stating that repairs and insurances etc. will be down to the Brynmawr Institute and not BGCBC.

A member asked could the BGCBC sub let the Institute.  

Another member said it would not be possible because BGCBC do not own the building.

A member informed the meeting that BGCBC is writing a legal agreement for the Brynmawr Town Council stating that the Borough Council will cover all costs (rent and energy) which will be paid directly to the Brynmawr Institute.
A member said that in the February Minutes item 176/22 it states the following:  The Borough Council will honour the Town Council’s original Agreement together with the new overarching agreement with the Brynmawr Institute and that the Town Council will have the inclusive use of the ground floor of the said building which is what the Brynmawr Town Council wishes to have included in the lease.
A member informed the meeting that the Town Council’s original agreement with the BGCBC still stands for the new premises.
A member asked if the Borough Council fails to pay would the Town Council be responsible for paying all costs.  A member said that the Borough would not fail to pay.

The Clerk informed the meeting that she went to collect items from the Orchard Street Council Office and noticed that the furniture is damp and will need to be cleaned before its used.

A member said that the BGCBC will clean the furniture before it is utilised by members and suggested setting up an office at the Brynmawr Institute for Clerks to use prior to the Chamber being sorted.
A member suggested perhaps a meeting be arranged with Ms. Louise Horner, Team Manager Estates & Strategic Asset Management, the Clerks and Councillor Gardner to discuss possible dates of the relocation etc. and to get a full understanding of the lease/agreement. 
The Clerk said that the Town Council would request something in writing before agreeing to the lease.

A member said that a letter of easement will be sent to the Town Council within the next few days which explains that the overarching original agreement between the Town Council and the BGCBC still stands for the new premises.

It was agreed that once the letter of easement is received along with the new version of the original agreement a special meeting shall be arranged to approve the document.

Councillor Julian Gardner agreed to contact Ms. Louise Horner to forward the letter of easement straightaway.
Item 173/22 – Memorial Bench for the Late former Councillor Keith Jenkins.
The Clerk informed members that she has received permission from Mr. Graham Hill to erect the Memorial Bench at St. Mary’s Virgin Church.

Mr. Hill explained that there is a dilapidated wooden bench at the Church yard which can be taken away and replaced with the new bench for Mr. Keith Jenkins.
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Item 179/22 – Meeting with Dr. Liam Taylor and the new Practice Manager.
A member asked whether an update had been received from Dr. Taylor regarding the issues/problems at the Brynmawr Medical Centre.
The Clerk informed members that no update has been received.

It was agreed to arrange a meeting with both Dr. Liam Taylor, Deputy Medical Director, and Ms. Amy McCrystal, Practice Manager as soon as possible to discuss the issues/improvements at the Medical Centre.

Item 195/22 – Meeting with Mr. Gavin Davies and the new Inspector Mr. Stevie Warden.

A member informed the meeting that a pro-active plan is being prepared to get a grip on the anti-social behaviour issues in the Brynmawr area.
Another member informed the meeting that there is a new Inspector Mr. Stevie Warden who has brought his own team in to the area.
A member stated that there is funding available for woman’s safety which she would like to discuss at a possible meeting with the Gwent Police.

It was agreed that a face-to-face meeting be arranged with Mr. Gavin Davies, Ward Manager, and the new Inspector Stevie Warden to discuss on going issues in the Brynmawr area.

201/22
The Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday, 22 February 2023, 
having been circulated, were accepted as a true record.

Orders & Requisitions.

202/22
Wales Audit Office – External Audit 2021/2022. 
The Council moved payment of £200.00.
203/22 Life Leisure Trust – Hire of room for Council Meeting.

A member asked would it be possible to claim the money for hire of the    room from the BGCBC.

A member said possibly.

The Council moved payment of £13.50 to be paid via the Town Council’s      Debit Card.
204/22
Financial Correspondence – None.
Correspondence.
205/22 Prior to the meeting each member received an email - Independent      Remuneration Panel for Wales – Annual Report – February 2023.
It was unanimously agreed that all members would not accept any payment from the Brynmawr Town Council for expenses.

The Clerk said that the payment opt-out forms can be signed when they are retrieved from the Orchard Street Community Centre.

206/22 A letter was received from Mr. Malcom Broderick registering his interest regarding one of the vacant positions on the Brynmawr Town Council.
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It was agreed that Mr. Broderick be co-opted to sit on the Brynmawr Town Council and would be a beneficial member of the Council. 
207/22 Planning Application (redacted) – 3 Clarence Street, Brynmawr.
Proposed refurbishment of outbuilding to form a residential annex to be used only for accommodation incidental to the main dwelling house and provision of solar panels.
It was agreed by Full Council there be no objections to this planning application.
208/22 Planning Application (redacted) – Land adjacent to The Talisman, Market
 Square, Brynmawr.
Erection of a statue (Rugby Player Silhouette). 
Councillors Wayne Hodgins and Julian Gardner declared an interest on this item.

It was agreed by Full Council there be no objections to this planning application.

209/22 Planning Application – 12 King Edward Road, Brynmawr.


Single storey flat roof extension to the rear of the property.

It was agreed by Full Council there be no objections to this planning application.
210/22
Reports – None.
THE FOLLOWING ITEMS MAY CONTAIN INFORMATION THAT IS 
OF A CONFIDENTIAL OR PERSONAL NATURE AND IS THEREFORE 
EXCLUSIVE TO MEMBERS OF THE TOWN COUNCIL ONLY.


PUBLIC BODIES (ADMISSION TO MEETINGS) ACT 1960.
